Town of Tiburon Newsletter | October 11, 2021 Edition



Town Website | Meeting Agendas
The Ranch | Library | Destination Tiburon | Chamber of Commerce

Upcoming CalTrans Roadwork on Tiburon Boulevard

This week, work will be performed at several locations along Tiburon Boulevard that may cause traffic impacts to motorists. Please plan ahead for possible traffic delays.

Tiburon Boulevard at Trestle Glen Boulevard Tiburon Boulevard at Ned's Way

Monday 10/11 - Tuesday 10/12: A Caltrans subcontractor will be excavating to locate underground utilities on Tiburon Boulevard at the intersections of Trestle Glen Boulevard



and Ned's Way. The work is being done ahead of two projects Caltrans plans to construct in the near future that will add vehicle and pedestrian safety improvements at each intersection. Work will occur from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. and should have minimal traffic impacts as most of the work will be performed at or near the shoulder of traffic lanes.

Tiburon Boulevard at Blackfield Drive

Wednesday 10/13: A Caltrans subcontractor will be installing a new traffic signal controller at the intersection of Tiburon Boulevard and Blackfield Drive from 9:00 a.m. to approximately 2:00 p.m. The installation is one of the final steps in the intersection improvement project that has been under construction at this intersection for the last several months. During the time of the installation, traffic signals will be inoperable. Flaggers will be onsite to direct traffic as necessary.

Ballots are Out for the November 2 Town Council Election

On November 2, 2021, Tiburon voters will elect a new council member to serve on the Tiburon Town Council.

Ballots were sent to Tiburon voters last week. Did you know you can now track the status of your ballot? Check when your ballot is printed, mailed, en route, or accepted on your Ballottrax portal.

Early voters can drop their mail-in ballot at any USPS location or in the ballot drop-box that has been installed outside Town Hall. The ballot drop-box is secure and ballots are collected by the Marin County Elections Department staff. Polling places will be open from 7:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m. on Election Day.

Check your sample ballot to confirm your polling place. Inperson voters should bring their mailed ballot and give it to the poll workers to get a new ballot.

Candidate nomination and campaign finance forms are posted on the <u>Town's website</u>. If you would like to get in touch with the candidates, please contact Town Clerk Lea Stefani at <u>Istefani@townoftiburon.org</u> or (415)435-7377.



Zonehaven Launched: Know Your Zone

The Marin County Sheriff's Office, along with all Marin municipalities and the Marin Wildfire Prevention Authority, have launched a new web-based evacuation mapping tool and "Know Your Zone" campaign to help county residents and businesses be better prepared for the next evacuation or emergency. Watch the video below to see Zonehaven in action.



The entire county has been divided into individual evacuation zones. Pre-established evacuation zones help first responders and emergency service agencies prepare before emergency strikes and helps streamline the evacuation process. Residents are encouraged to visit emergency.marincounty.org and enter their address in the search bar to learn their zone details before the next emergency.

Residents should also <u>subscribe to Alert Marin</u> to receive evacuation notices by call, text, email, or smartphone application. Zonehaven does not replace Alert Marin for notifications of evacuations or orders, but it does provide an intuitive tool for residents during the next evacuation or emergency.

Finally, don't forget to pick up your evacuation tag from the Tiburon Police Department. Keep your evacuation tag close to your door or in your go-bag. If evacuated, post the tag outside your door to let Tiburon Police know you have already evacuated your residence.



Living & Growing Together Series: Final Circle 10/19



Over the last few months, officers and officials from the Tiburon Police Department, along with Police Chief Monaghan, have met with community members from different sectors in our community to engage them in meaningful conversations about learn how to best serve their policing needs. The purpose of the series has been to co-create an integrated and effective response to policing and community engagement.

The final community circle (<u>flyer</u>) will be held virtually on Zoom on Tuesday 10/19. This circle is for all members of the Tiburon community, whether you live here or work here. All are invited to meet with our local law enforcement to be able to learn more about your policing needs in our town.

Register on Eventbrite*

*The Zoom link will be sent out the morning of 10/19 for those who have registered on Eventbrite

Free Marin Transit Rides for Seniors & People with Disabilities

Starting October 2021, Marin Transit will provide free rides on local fixed route service countywide for older adults (65+) and persons with disabilities. This will be a 6-month pilot starting from October 1, 2021 and will continue through March 3, 2022.

Some exemptions apply. Learn more at Marin Transit.



Upcoming Community Meetings

Town Council

Next Regular Meeting: Wednesday, October 20, 2021 at 5:00 p.m.

Diversity Inclusion Task Force (A Standing Committee of the Town Council)

Next Regular Meeting: Wednesday, October 13, 2021 at 5:00 p.m.

Planning Commission

Next Regular Meeting: Wednesday, October 27, 2021 at 6:30 p.m.

Design Review Board

Next Regular Meeting: Thursday, October 21, 2021 at 6:00 p.m.

Parks, Open Space and Trails Commission

Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, November 16, 2021 at 5:00 p.m.

Heritage & Arts Commission

Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, October 26, 2021 at 5:30 p.m.

Public Art Selection Panel (A Standing Committee of the Heritage & Arts Commission)

Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, October 12, 2021 at 5:30 p.m.

Belvedere-Tiburon Disaster Advisory Council

Next Regular Meeting: Tuesday, October 19, 2021 at 4:00 p.m.

Belvedere-Tiburon Library Agency Board of Trustees

Next Regular Meeting: Monday, October 18, 2021 at 6:15 p.m.

Belvedere-Tiburon Joint Recreation ("The Ranch") Committee

Next Meeting: Monday, November 15, 2021 at 7:00 p.m.

Tiburon Town Hall 1505 Tiburon Boulevard Tiburon, CA 94920 www.townoftiburon.org (415)435-7373

Tiburon Talk c/o Town of Tiburon